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This paper will report on the NSW policy priorities for improving the state’s comprehensive PIMH service network. Since 2016 there has been a steady growth of government investment in specialist PIMH in NSW. There is now a well-developed public specialist PIMH service across NSW, including a state-wide outreach service, a model of care in women’s prisons, and plans for two dedicated mother-baby units. The key strategies for expanding PIMH in NSW have focused on service integration (e.g. with maternity, mental health services), embedding the model of care, increasing state-wide equity and access, involving consumers participation, and improving cross-sector coordination.  This paper will highlight some of the pitfalls in funding state-wide PIMH services and conclude on a positive note by suggesting policy directions for improving data collection/monitoring, referral pathways and workforce development. 

